
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the  

Village Hall on Thursday, 21
st
 March 2013 

 

Present Peter Webb in the Chair   Bob Scarfe     

  Tony Dunn     Jim Benson      

  John Tomkins       

To be actioned by 

The meeting started at 7.00pm 

 
 

Apologies had been received from Erica Forbes. 

 

 

Declaration of interest in items on the agenda 

There were no declarations of Interest. 

 

 

Minutes of the Meeting on 21
st
 February 2013 were approved as a true record. 

 

 

Matters Arising from the Minutes 

The Clerk had contacted Andrew Wickham, Kent Highways and the PCSO as requested. 

Peter Webb agreed to chase Sean Pierce about the Brook sign again. 

Wyecycle – Wyecycle have circulated their letter to households, Ashford Borough Council have 

sent the Parish Council a statement reassuring residents that there will be some waste collections 

should Wyecycle close down.  The Parish Council will circulate the letter to residents. 

 

 

 

PW 

 

Finances 
The Financial Statement was circulated. 

A cheque was re-written for Kent Tree Wardens (previously BTCV) 

 

 

Tree Warden’s Report 

The tree warden had not produced a report.   

 

 

 

 

Any Other Business 

Thanks were expressed to all those involved for the pantomime.  A grant has been applied for and 

has been successful to purchase the lights for the Village Hall. 

The signs need cleaning, it was agreed that a village clean up will be organised at the next 

meeting.  This will also entail spreading of bark in the play area and should follow the spraying of 

the weeds in the play area. 

The railings at the culvert are yet to be painted, the Clerk is to chase this. 

The potholes near the School were discussed.  Cllr Webb agreed to discuss this with the 

Headteacher at his next visit to the school as it is felt that the workmen need to make good the area 

following the building works that have been undertaken at the school site. 

It was agreed that Biffa and Andrew Wickham should both be invited to attend the AGM on May 

16
th

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TB 

PW 

 

 

 

TB 

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 18
st
 April 2013, the Clerk would like any items for 

the agenda by Monday 8
th

 April, please. 

 

All 

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.00 PM.  

 


